

June 1, 2016

Kim K.C Ly, RCIC Borders Immigration Consultancy 339 Wellington Rd, Suite 220 London, Ontario N6C 5Z9

Dear Kim,

I want to take this time to thank you for the help you were in obtaining my Canadian work permit with McQueen Custom Farm Works LTD.

I heard numerous stories before I met you, of how difficult it was to go through this work permit process and the extended time required. Obviously the people I talked to did not use your services. Your professional background and extensive experience made this a seamless process for me from start to finish. Everything was organized and completed in such an efficient manner, that even the processing officer was impressed with the package we provided for review. I overheard him and his superior officer mention how through it was prepared, and that they wished they all came through in this manner.

So again let me thank you for your help. Your professionalism, as well as your pleasant personality, made this experience considerably easier to go through than I had envisioned. I will obviously be back in touch with you when I have any further requirements, and have and will continue to recommend you and your company to others with similar needs.

M. Dean Remick

President Entocon Inc.